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From the tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ 5Ŝǎƪ 
    

 
 
Thank you to our whole school community for your support over the year 
I want to especially thank all the families who have helped in classrooms and other 
school events, School Council, Fundraising and the multitude of other ways. The home 
school connection and reciprocal support is a high impact, influential factor on success. 
Thank you to my staff at Heany Park who are a dedicated, hard-working group of 
professional educators that I am very privileged to work with. Lastly and most 
importantly, thank you to the amazing, warm, caring, friendly students who make our 
lives rewarding. I would like to give a big thank you to our student leadership team of 
2018 who have taken things one step further this year to help make our school an even  
better learning space. 
We wish you all a very safe and fun holiday with lots of cheer and special times with 

family and friends. 
 
Book Club 

A very big thank you to and Claire Stafford and Natalie Williams who 
have organised Book Club this year. We really appreciate your work in 
supporting our students. 
 

Banking 
A very big thank you to Kate Morgan, Angela Footit and Cassandra Taylor 
who have organised banking this year. We really appreciate your time and 
effort in this work. 

 
Second Hand Uniform Shop 

A very big thank you to Meagan Bauer for organising and selling items in  
the second hand uniform shop. Your time and effort is greatly appreciated. 
 
Best Wishes to Staff leaving Heany Park PS 
We congratulate Ibu Heather Brown on her long and successful career 
as a teacher and wish her all the very best for her retirement. She has 
contributed enormously towards the lives of many students and 
families and will be sorely missed.  
 

  

  



 

 

Linen Roster 2019 
To be advised 
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We are also saying farewell to Ms Lisa Hill who has been appointed to a position as a 
Digital Technologies teacher at another school. We will miss Ms Hill enormously but 

know we will be in keeping touch.  
 

Welcome to new staff at Heany Park PS 
We announced in the last newsletter the appointment of Mr Mark 
Stanton to the Senior Team. Mr Stanton will be a Year 5 teacher.  
Mr Stanton worked with his new team on planning day and also met 
his class on Tuesday. We are very excited to have him on board. 
We know you will make him very welcome. 

 
Christmas Concert 

Thank you to Ms So and all staff for making the Concert so enjoyable. 
The children shared their talents enthusiastically. Sienna and Brooke 
were fabulous MCs and Santa was extremely jovial and friendly when 

he visited us briefly in his very busy schedule. It is amazing he knew 
we had to change the concert to the afternoon. 

 
Graduation 
²Ŝ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ с ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ǎŜǾŜƴ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
achievements on Tuesday evening. It was a wonderful night where students shone. 
Achievement awards were presented to the following students:  
 

Aston Shield Samantha Loh 

Linley Wilson Citizenship Award Agamjot Singh 

Endeavour Award Brooke Don 

English Ethan Mauger 

Maths Darcy Smith 

Inquiry Learning Kim Pillig 

Physical Education Mitchell Gamel 

Performing Arts Zoe Shanley 

Visual Arts Summer Kung 

Indonesian Keeley Neylan 

 
We wish all of our graduates the very best for their Secondary School years and 
futures. 
 
Goodbye to many families 
We are saying goodbye to a number of families this year who have had connections 
with Heany Park for a very long time. These families will be acknowledged in assembly.  

I would like to say a special thank you to Kim Holland who has contributed in many 
ways over a very long time, we sincerely thank Kim. 
 
Bike Ed 
This morning all the Year 5 students rode to Jells Park, the culmination of their Bike 
education. Great effort and a big thank you to the parent helpers. A big thank you to 
Ms Hendy for all her work in organising this too. 
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End Of Year School Assembly: 
We will be having our final assembly of the year at 9:00am on Friday 21 December. At 

this assembly we will be farewelling our Graduates of 2018 and announcing a number 

of Awards that have been assigned. 

We will be presenting two students from Year 5 with the Rowville Lysterfield news 

Award, sponsored by the local paper. 

 
DIARY DATES FOR 2019 

¶ Student free curriculum days :- 

¶ 30 January 

¶ 23 April 

¶ 16 July 

 

¶ School photos: 19 Feb 

 

¶ School Camps: 

¶ 18-20 March ς Year 5/6 Waratah Bay 

 Surf Camp 

¶ 28-30 October ς Year 3/4 Phillip 

 Island camp 
 
FIRST DAY BACK TO SCHOOL is 31 January 2019 for all year levels including new 
Foundation students. 
 

 
 
 



 
COMPASS 
²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎŜŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ƻƴ ŎƻƳǇŀǎǎΣ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǿŜǊŜ ƳŀŘŜ 
available last week. Next year we will be introducing progressive reporting on Compass 
to al families.  
 
If you have any questions or concerns please always know that I am available to speak 
with you. Do not hesitate to contact me by phone or make an appointment via the office. 
Have a wonderful break with your families and keep safe. 
 

Kind regards 
 
Janet Evison 
Principal 
 
 

Bellbrook Catering would like to wish all our families a safe 

and happy Xmas holidays. The first canteen day for 
2019 is Wednesday 6th February.  

 

First Aid Room ς Linen Roster 
Thank you so very much to the wonderful parents who kept our First Aid Room 
clean and fresh by changing the linen each week. If you are able to help out once a 
term next year please let the office staff know and we will pop you on the roster. 
Thanks to those of you who have volunteered already. 

 
Week 10 - Student of the Week 

 

 
 

Front L-R  Jennifer (2ML), Nicole (2ML), Levon (0SB), Dustin (0JC), Connor (0JC), Ethan (1CP), 
Cooper (1CP), Dilan (1AK), Ava (5AH) 

Middle L-R Nathan (6CV), Jack (2ML), Simon (6CV), Sihas (34M), Riley (4CK), Hayley (5AH), 
Reed (2ML), Cameron (6BD) 

Back L-R Gisella (5AH), Mitchell (6CV), Tommy (5AH), Natasha (6CV) 
 



 

  



 
  
 

 

 

 

 

Wellington Village Bakers Delight have 
delicious Christmas Tarts and Cakes for sale 
and we are happy to be a part of their 
Christmas Fundraising Drive. All you have to do 
is mention Heany Park Primary School every 
time you make a purchase of Bakers Delight 
Christmas products and Bakers Delight will 
donate to our school. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


